
   

           Our Scholastic Book Fair was a great success again thanks to the 

support of our wonderful families! The grand total was £428.79 which 

means that we get £177 to spend on new books for our class rooms. Thank 

you to everyone who supported this event.  I hope you found some good 

prezzies for Christmas too. 

Congratulations to Ryan, Harry, Joe H, Quinn and Lacey who all won vouchers 

for their entries in the book cover and photo competitions! 

  

On Wednesday 15th November, we had a very special visitor in school.  Indian 

dancer, Shantha Rao came to school to support lessons in RE where the 

children are learning about Hindu culture.  This article appeared in the 

Darlington and Stockton Times on Friday 18th November.  

Collection date for whole school photographs wil l be 

MONDAY 5TH DECEMBER . Please place any orders with 

school by this date. If you would like to place an order after 

this date you will need to send the order in yourself.  



 

 

  

Autumn Term dates  

Tue 13th  Dec School Christmas lunch  

2pm Carol Service (TBC)  

Wed 14 th  Dec 1.30pm Class 2+3 Christmas production: òHosanna Rocksó.  

Class 2 + 3  Parents welcome. 

Thu 15th  Dec 4pm ð 5.30pm Friends of Alanbrooke Christmas Disco (with Special Visitor!)  

Fri 16 th  Dec 1.30pm Class 1 Christmas production: Nativity  

Class 1  Parents welcome. 

Fri 16 th  Dec End of Autumn Term.  

School closes 2.30pm. MERRY CHRISTMAS  

Spring term dates  

Wed 4 th  Jan 2017  School Re-opens 8.50am 

Fri 17 th  Feb 2017 End of half term Class celebration assembly  

All parents welcome  

Mon 27 th  Feb 2017 School Re-opens 8.50am 

Fri 7 th  Apr 2017  End of Term 2.30pm Class celebration assembly  

All parents welcome  
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Alanbrooke  School Families and Friends  

Dear Alanbrooke Parents, 

December has finally arrived and there is a lovely Christmas vibe 

running through school! We are very much looking forward to 

seeing you all for our productions in the last week of term.  Please 

could you make sure your child’s costumes are in school for 9th 

December so we can have full dress rehearsals. 

Thank you for you continued support throughout this term. On 

behalf of all the Staff, I wish you a safe and very Merry Christmas 

and we look forward to seeing you all in the New Year. 



 

Now the cold weather is upon us, I would like to remind you 

about our procedure if we should ever need to close the school 

because of snow or if severe weather conditions do not allow 

staff to access the premises.  

I will communicate any closures via our school website 

alanbroooke@n-yorks.sch.uk on the message bar that scrolls 

across the Home page, as well as posting a message on ‘Friends 

of Alanbrooke School’ Facebook page and with local radio 

stations. (Stray ς 97.2FM TFM ς 96.6FM). I will also 

telephone the Guardroom and Welfare Office. 

 Should school need to close during the day we will contact you 

via phone message.  

We will, of course, endeavour to remain open wherever 

possible, but I need to consider the safety of staff if the 

conditions are very bad. During times of bad weather please 

keep an eye on the school website. Thank you.  

   

 

  
If your child is late 

to school for any 

reason, please 

could you check 

they are booked in 

for the correct 

lunch. 

Swimming 

               A quick reminder that 

we ask for a contribution of £3 

per week for swimming. This 

helps to cover the cost of the 

coach each week. Thank you. 
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Little Angels 

Breakfast & After School Club 

Could I please ask that booking forms are completed in advance, so that the correct supervision can be 

made for the children who attend. Please have all January forms in by the end of term (16th December) 

 If you have booked a place for your child and no longer require it, we ask that you give us 

at least 24 hours’ notice to cancel, as this impacts on staffing. If you have booked a place 

and you do not cancel it, then we will still need to charge for that session to cover our 

costs. 

 

 

Attendance 

Absent Children 

This term has been full of ‘bugs’ and the children have tried hard to struggle on with 

coughs and colds. 

Please remember that if your child is off ill you must contact school to let us know. 

‘Persistent absence’ is classed as anything below 90%. This means that any child who is absent for 

10% or more of lessons for whatever reason is classed as persistently absent and this data is 

collected by School for Governors, Ofsted and DfE. 
 

 

 

 

Christmas lunch will be served for the children on Tuesday 13th December. 

This will consist of Roast Turkey and Pork Chipolatas 

Sage and Onion Stuffing 

Roast potatoes and parsnips 

Carrots, Peas and Sprouts  

Gravy 

Crispy Christmas Puds 

 

We raised a fantastic £70 for Children in Need this year. A 

huge thank you to everyone for all the money donated for 

this worthy cause and for making the children looks so 

fabulously colourful in their spots! 


